
HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE
I can't believe that we are already into March for the 2023 calendar year, it only seems like

yesterday that I was welcoming the children back in January following Christmas and New Year! 

This week, I met (as we do every few weeks) with our Chair of Governors, Mark Tucker, on

Monday. We discussed upcoming meetings, as well as Governor Skills Audits and thus possible

future training for Governors, some of which has already been arranged and sheduled. I also

attended a session ran by the MARU (Multi Agency Referral Unit) about referrals to social care in

Cornwall. This was interesting and it is clear that this unit receives a huge number of referrals to

deal with, and I also shared this information with Governors so they are aware of processes and

procedures to support children and families. 

On Tuesday, I met with John Eddy from the TPAT Premises, Health and Safety team. We discussed

any premises issues as well as plans for the future. On Wednesday, the Primary Executive Lead for

our area of TPAT Mr Walden (who is also the Headteacher of Roche School) visited. He visits each

term and his focus was Phonics and Reading, Attendance and Data, while he also discussed our

Ofsted Action Plan and was pleased with children's responses and increased knowledge in relation

to British Values. 

On Thursday, I supported Year 3 (Karslake Class) on their school Educational Visit for this term at

the Royal Cornwall Museum (a link to their History unit).  I was very proud of our Year 3 class

during this visit, they behaved impeccably well which was confirmed by comments from several

members of the public and staff at the museum. After school, I was due to take  the Year 5/6

Football Team to some area finals at Poltair School, following their win in the event at Brannel. I

have to say that I was extremely disappointed that it was cancelled by Poltair school at the end of

the day on Wednesday. The children were looking forward to it and the industrial action (strikes)

have been known about for a long time, however, this is the reason Poltair gave for the

cancellation. 

Again, at the time of writing (Thursday evening) I have just gone through my planning for French

and am looking forward to teaching different sessions for different units (as per our coverage and

sequencing documents) to each KS2 class tomorrow (Friday) afternoon. 

When it arrives, I hope you all have a lovely weekend, best wishes to all children and families

within our community,




Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher). 
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ATTENDANCE
E d e n  -  9 2 . 6 3 %

H e n d r a  -  9 6 . 6 7 %  

P r o s p e r  -  9 4 . 5 5 %

K a r s l a k e  -  9 1 . 4 3 %

M e l b u r  -  9 0 %

D r i n n i c k  -  9 8 %

R o s e m e l l y n  -  9 3 . 3 3 %  

DATES FOR THE
DIARY

Monday 6th March -  World
Book Day -  More informat ion

elsewhere on this
Newslet ter .

Tuesday 7th March -  Clay
Schools Year 5 and 6 indoor
5-a-side footbal l  tournament.
Wednesday 8th March -  Snel l
Cup (Footbal l  and Netbal l )  at

Brannel
Tuesday 14th March -

Songfest  Bodmin
Monday 20th March -

Rescheduled Year 6 Bingo -
5:30pm (more detai ls to

fol low soon)
Tuesday 21st and

Wednesday 22nd March -
Parent 's Evening

Consul tat ions -  more
informat ion elsewhere on

this Newslet ter .
Wednesday 29th March -
Parent 's Forum - 9:00am
Monday 3rd Apr i l  -  Fr iday

14th Apr i l  -  Easter Hol idays.






STARS OF THE WEEK

BUSY BEES

SPORTS STAR AWARD

CITIZENSHIP AWARD

Each week, Nanpean School staff  choose one pupil  from their class
who has shone to be their class star.  

This week our stars are:
Eden -  Eloise -  for  using her words and great communicat ion.

Hendra -  Olvia -  for  amazing ef for t  wi th reading in Read, Wri te,  Inc.  
Prosper -  Frankie -  for  demonstrat ing a fantast ic at t i tude to learning

and being real ly helpful  to others.
Karslake -  Ashton -  for  h is outstanding at t i tude to learning.  

Melbur -  Mason -  for  excel lent  ef for t  when comparing fract ions.  
Drinnick -  Elodie -  for  consistent ly showing posi t ive learning behaviour

and always being helpful  to both peers and adul ts.    
Rosemellyn -  Owen -  for  an excel lent  and detai led example of  street art .

Busy Bees are awards given out to   children to acknowledge that an
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.    

Harry (Eden) – for  conf ident count ing in 2’s (Maths).  
Lil ly and Leyton (Prosper)  – for  good teamwork when problem solv ing in

Maths.
Cora (Eden)  – for  an independent ly wr i t ten sentence. 

Noah (Melbur)  – for  an excel lent  portrai t  of  a partner (Art) .  
Elissa (Eden)  – for  excel lent  place value (numbers to 50).  

Eli  (Eden)  – for  excel lent  understanding of  tens and ones (place value,
Maths).  






T h i s  W e e k s  S p o r t s  S t a r  A w a r d  g o e s  t o :

E s m e e  ( R o s e m e l l y n )  -  f o r  d i s p l a y i n g  g o o d  t a c t i c a l  a w a r e n e s s  i n  P E  g a m e s

t h i s  w e e k .

Each week we present a child with a Cit izenship Award. This is to
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or

well  behaved during the week. 
This week our Ci t izenship Award goes to:

George (Rosemellyn)  -  for  support ing his peers in a k ind and considerate
way.

HOUSEPOINTS

This week, Trevose (Red) are in the lead with 1216 points, followed by Lizard (Yellow)
with 1209 points in second and Wolf Rock (Purple) in third with 1167 points. 

Saint Piran's Day, or the Feast of
Saint Piran, is the national day of
Cornwall ,  held on 5 March every

year.
 Saint Piran, or 'Perran' as he is

also known, is the patron saint of
t in-miners and Saint Piran's Day

was originally observed as a
't inner's holiday'  by the

numerous t in-miners of Cornwall .
As a school,  we wil l  be

celebrating St Piran's Day on
Monday 6th March with a

tradit ional Cornish Pasty lunch.

ST PIRAN'S DAY -
SUNDAY 5TH MARCH

HAZEL MEETS EDEN
CLASS!

Hazel came to Eden Class on
Thursday afternoon, she is our
Therapy dog and l ives with Mrs

Jago (year 5),  she visits classes
and sits with children while they
read. She was happy to meet the

children and take treats from
them. We have been learning how
animals help us and how we must

look after our pets.
We made a l ist  of al l  the things we

would need if  we were gett ing a
puppy ,  there were a lot of things!
The children behaved impeccably

and remembered to use l i t t le
voices and kind hands with Hazel.



SCOUTS, BEAVERS
AND CUBS

YEAR 6
TRANSITION - A
MESSAGE FROM

BRANNEL

We wi l l  be celebrat ing World Book Day on Monday 6th March this year.  Chi ldren are
welcome to come dressed as their  favour i te book character or come in non-school

uni form. 



Our theme for th is year is:  Books that celebrate diversi ty.  
Chi ldren wi l l  work in groups from year 1-6 in their  house teams. They wi l l  work wi th

teachers across the school  enjoying lots of  d iverse picture books and complet ing
act iv i t ies about them.



World Book Day £1 book vouchers wi l l  be coming home with chi ldren today (3rd

March).  These ent i t led each chi ld to a £1 book for f ree.  These include:



Bi l ly 's Bravery,  Bedt ime For The Burpee Bears,  L i fesize Creepy Crawl ies,  You
Choose Your Adventure,  Spiderman: The Amazing Pocket Guide, Dave Pigeon, A
Dragons Realm, Strangeworlds Travel  Agency, Kay's Br i l l iant  Brains,  Boot I t ,  The

Boy with Wings or Being an Al ly.



I f  parents can let  the school  know which book their  chi ld would l ike,  we wi l l  use their
£1 voucher to purchase i t  for  them. Mrs Jago has kindly agreed to do this and we

need to know by Monday at  the latest .  Chi ldren can pass their  voucher back to their
c lass teacher wi th a note of  which book they would l ike.




Please f ind the l ink below for th is week's weekly home debate f rom the Smart
School  Counci l  Community (SSCC), which I  a lways send at  the beginning of  the
week (v ia Class Dojo) and again on the weekly Newslet ter.  This week, i t  asks i f

people should use animals for  c lothing. 



https:/ /bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-people-use-animals-as-clothes/



I  hope you enjoy discussing and debat ing this and I  look forward to hear ing your
views. 

Last week, the debate asked i f  every nat ion should get f ree heal thcare.  The
overwhelming response to th is was 'yes'  and that heal thcare should be a human

right.  However,  sadly th is isn' t  the case in al l  countr ies current ly and we are
lucky to have a Nat ional  Heal th Service.  




WEEKLY HOME DEBATECRICKET
Roche Cricket Club have shared this

excit ing news. We’ve been lucky to work
alongside their coaches and hope this

information is useful…
🏏🚨 Youth Cricket 2023 🚨🏏

We have a very excit ing announcement
to make.. .

Roche CC wil l  be running All  Stars and
Dynamos Cricket again this year!

All  Stars:
All  Stars Cricket is an entry level

programme for children aged 5-8 years
old.

It  is 8 fun-f i l led cricket sessions in
which we wil l  play lots of fun games,

building on a range of fundamental skil ls
and most of al l ,  playing lots of cricket

with fr iends.
By signing up to All  Stars your child wil l

receive goodies, inclusive of a shirt!  
Dynamos:

Dynamos Cricket is a programme for 8-
11 year olds.

8 fun-f i l led sessions which wil l  consists
of lots of different activit ies focusing on
a variety of skil ls,  with game play at the

end of our sessions.
All  of these sessions wil l  take place at

Roche CC from Friday 5th May 5:45-6:45.
Please use the l ink below to sign your
child up for this fun packed cricketing

opportunity!
All  Stars:

https:/ /ecb.clubspark.uk/. . . /510c446a-
722d-4a5e-b393.. .

Dynamos:
https: / /ecb.clubspark.uk/ . . . / f7af9c3a-fdc7-

4250-acae.. .





Parent Consul tat ions are on Tuesday 21st March (1-3.30pm) and Wednesday
22nd March (3.30-6pm). Due to the success of  these taking place

vir tual ly,  and posi t ive comments f rom many parents,  we are cont inuing to do
these vir tual ly through school  c loud. To book an appointment wi th your chi ld 's

class teacher,  p lease vis i t :  https:/ /nanpean.schoolcloud.co.uk/
This went l ive for  bookings last  week (Fr iday 24th February).  Please remember

that the detai ls you type must match the detai ls we hold on our informat ion
management system. I f  you are having any issues, please contact  Miss Tucker or
Mrs Houston in the of f ice and they wi l l  t ry to assist  you. For support  in navigat ing

the School  Cloud booking system, please use our school  websi te homepage
(http:/ /www.nanpean.cornwall .sch.uk/website)  and there is an informat ion

video towards the bottom lef t  of  the homepage screen.  

PARENT CONSULTATIONS

WORLD BOOK DAY

INSET DAY REMINDER
A reminder that  we have one INSET

Day remaining now for th is academic
year,  which takes place on Fr iday

9th June, 2023. 
Our INSET Days for the fo l lowing

Academic year (2023-24),  have been
provis ional ly set  as fo l lows:

Monday 4th September,  2023
Tuesday 5th September,  2023

Monday 30th October,  2023
Wednesday 3rd January,  2024

Friday 7th June, 2024
I hope you f ind th is advance warning

about these days (when school  is
open to staf f  for  t ra in ing but c losed

to chi ldren) helpful .



PARENTS FORUM
 Advance not ice for  your diary /
calendar,  that  the next Parents

Forum meet ing wi l l  be at  9.00am
on Wednesday 29th March,

2023. I  look forward to
discussing many things related
to Nanpean School  wi th parents

then.  

https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-people-use-animals-as-clothes/
https://nanpean.schoolcloud.co.uk/
http://www.nanpean.cornwall.sch.uk/website





